
DISCLAIMER: This is a commodity use, legally non-binding translation of the German original. 

 ============================================ 

Newsletter Studium und Lehre, Issue 20/2021 

============================================ 

published by the Vice-President for Academic Affairs 

Link to English version: https://www.qsl.uni-

wuppertal.de/fileadmin/qsl/7_Newsletter/Newsletter_PI_QIV-2021-20_en.pdf  

 

Contents: 

1. Vaccination offers at the university 

2. Study facilitation extended 

3. Examinations in spring 

4. New learning room with digital equipment on T.11 

5. Links and contact collection 

 

=================================================== 

1. Vaccination offers at the university 

=================================================== 

Booster vaccinations with Moderna and BioNTech are already possible after only 5 months. The 

Bergische Universität offers two vaccination dates in cooperation with the city of Wuppertal:  

on 22 and 23 December, both from 2:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m., at the Grifflenberg Campus in the foyer of 

Building K. 

Please bring your identity card and vaccination card. Registration is not required! 

 

=================================================== 

2. Study facilitation extended 

=================================================== 

On 1 December, the Corona Epidemic Higher Education Ordinance was retroactively extended for 

another semester: https://recht.nrw.de/lmi/owa/br_vbl_detail_text?anw_nr=6&vd_id=19950 . 

Until the end of March 2021, the following rules will therefore generally apply to all degree 

programmes (i.e. beyond the provisions of the respective examination regulations including 

annexes): 

1. All examination attempts for courses of the winter semester 21/22 are free attempts without 

exception. (§7 Para. 4 Sentence 1) 
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2. Students who are in quarantine are considered to be ill for examination purposes and are 

therefore excused from attendance duties. (§7 Para. 4a) 

3. The Rectorate will extend the deadline for providing proof to 30.09.2021 for those students 

who have enrolled in a Master's degree programme in the winter semester 2021/2022 with 

the requirement to provide proof of completion of the Bachelor's degree programme by 

31.03.2021. (§11 Para. 1). 

 

=============================================== 

3. Examinations in spring 

=============================================== 

The written examinations for the courses of the winter semester 2021/2022 will - as of today - 

generally take place in presence again, taking into account the 3G regulations and the usual hygiene 

rules. Seating is 1.50m apart; a medical mask must be worn. The dates and locations are fully 

planned and are now being announced by the faculties.  

 

=============================================== 

4. New learning room with digital equipment on T.11 

=============================================== 

As of now, the new learning room near the ZIM Benutzerberatung (user advisory service point) offers 

students the opportunity to work in groups. With its flexible furnishing, it is both an internet café and 

a discussion room. A first impression can be found here: 

https://zimblog.uni-wuppertal.de/2021/der-neue-lernraum-auf-t-11/  

 

=============================================== 

5. Link and contact collection   

=============================================== 

Questions and answers about Corona: https://www.uni-wuppertal.de/de/universitaet/coronavirus/  

For students: 

Contact form of the quality representative: https://uni-w.de/xt50v 

For teachers: 

Information from the BU:NDLE network: https://www.bundle.uni-wuppertal.de/  

Instructions for technology in the lecture halls: https://uni-w.de/zimhs  

Distance Teaching Requests: e-teaching@uni-wuppertal.de  

 

Also check out our social media channels: 
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